HISTORIAN’S REPORT (R. H. Lusch)
118th Detwiler Family Reunion

August 16, 2014
Births, deaths, marriages, etc. since the last reunion: 6 births, 7 marriages and 5 deaths. (See Historian’s Record Sheet for details)
Since last year’s reunion I have added 132 individual names (4398), 38 new surnames (1159) and 57 marriages (1596) to the records. I have also added pertinent dates and information that I have located through researching various archival records. I had planned to do more research on Detwiler Family Homesteads but for various reasons I was unable to accomplish this task. I hope to pursue this topic more in the coming year. I continue to add additional information in the “Reunion Chronological History” spreadsheet from information I am able to obtain from the Chester County Historical Society and other family members. More research is needed to fill in the gaps for some of the reunions where minutes or newspaper articles documenting the event have not been located. The earliest birth date is Peter deVoss (1595) who is the 2nd great grandfather of wife of grandson of Hans Detweiler and 4th great grandfather of Henry R. Detwiler. The most recent birth is William Joseph Albitz (31 July 2014) who is the 11th great grandson of Mathius Detwiler and 5th great grandson of Henry R. Detwiler. The earliest Detweiler I have recorded is Mathius Detweiler (born 1596 in Niederweningen, Zurich, Switzerland). Henry R. Detwiler is the 4th great grandson of Mathius Detweiler.
www.detwilerfamily.org
I continue to track the number of hits we have had on the Detwiler Family website using Google Analytics. They have limited their historical data information system to monthly; therefore I cannot reliably compare yearly numbers for comparisons to prior years. They have also changed the way they capture data and I am still trying to understand what I need to do to get the information I am most interested in. The information captured from July 4, 2014 to August 6, 2014 indicates there were 158 sessions with 92% of those contacting the site were new people. It also recorded that 63% were from the U.S., 23% from Brazil, 2.5% from Canada and the remainder from various other countries. I continue to be contacted by people doing research on their family tree to determine if they are associated with ours. I am also working on trying to connect some of the other Detwilers to see if we are related via siblings of Henry R Detwiler. The internet site helped making contact with John Sullivan who graciously donated 30 letters to the Detwiler Family Records written by some family members in the late 1800’s. I will continue to work with Detwiler contacts and hope that additional information can be added. I will continue to research and respond to those contacting me with the hope that I can connect their families with our Family that is recorded in “Hans Detweiler Family History by Francis Waite”, “The Genealogy of the Detweiler, Detwiler Family by Elizabeth Zern Smith” and “Detwiler Family Genealogy by B. Harrison Landis”. 
Our contract with the web host company, IPOWER, has been renewed and will expire on May 28, 2017. Our domain name (detwilerfamily.org) has been renewed with Network Solutions and is protected until July 30, 2019. (Cost was $44.95 for 5 years). 
Respectfully submitted, Richard H. Lusch, Historian
